
Respect ~ Honor ~ Remember 

Officer James P. McGrath, end of watch May 12, 1904; Officer J. Albert Fisher, end of watch December 15, 1947; 

Officer Robert W. Provost, end of watch January 13, 1954 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BURLINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 Antonio B. Pomerleau Building 

 1 North Avenue 

 Burlington, Vermont 05401 
 

Michael E. Schirling                            Phone (802) 658-2704  

Chief of Police Fax (802) 865-7579 

TTY/TDD (802) 658-2700 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 

INCIDENT TYPE: Suspicious  DATE/TIME REPORTED: 08/18/2014 @ 14:55  

   

INCIDENT NUMBER:  14BU22663 LOCATION:  Burlington International Airport  

  

INVESTIGATOR: Ofc. Navari  INVESTIGATOR CONTACT:   

  

AUTHOR: Deputy Chief Bovat  APPROVED BY:  Deputy Chief Bovat  

  

VICTIM:  N/A AGE: VICTIM ADDRESS: 

   

SUSPECT:   

AGE: 

46  

   

SUSPECT DISPOSITION:    

 

On August 18, 2014, at 2:55 pm, Burlington Police Officers, assigned to the Burlington 

International Airport, were summoned to a passenger screening point for the report of an unloaded 

gun that was discovered while screening a passenger’s luggage.  The firearm is a Bernardelli (small 

handgun) .22 cal. Model 80.   

 

Officers spoke with the owner of the firearm, who advised he frequently travels with this particular 

luggage when hiking and mistakenly forgot to remove the firearm. The firearm was checked via the 

National Crime Information Center (NCIC) and was reportedly clear.  The owner’s criminal history 

was also checked, per protocol, and he has no recorded criminal history. 

 

As per protocol the FBI Field Office in Burlington was provided with the information. 

 

The owner of the weapon was allowed to continue on his travels.  The weapon was taken and 

secured at the Burlington Police Department and may be released upon completion of the 

investigation.  At this time there is no indication that this incident was planned.      

 

The name of the owner of the weapon can be released upon completion of the investigation.    

 


